
Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

FOI request to Sudbury Police Service re: "SARS-COV-2" purification 

Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com> Wed, Dec 8, 2021 at 1:23 PM
To: gsps.mail@gsps.ca

December 8, 2021 

To:
Freedom of Information Coordinator
Greater Sudbury Police Service 
190 Brady Street 
Sudbury, Ontario 
P3E 1C7 
T: 705-675-9171 
Submitted via email c/o: gsps.mail@gsps.ca

Dear FOI Coordinator, 

This is a formal request for access to general records, made under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection
of Privacy Act (MFIPPA).

Note:  Your website states: 

"Individuals wishing to request information under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection Personal Privacy
Act must do so by providing one piece of identification (must include full name, date of birth, photograph and
signature), application fee ($5.00), and the completed Freedom of Information Request Form. All requests must
include your name, full address, date of birth, and telephone number... Please bring the completed form, personal
identification and application fee to Police headquarters."

If you cite for me provisions in MFIPPA that authorize the (wo)man serving as head of an institution to reject a request for
general records on the basis that identification, date of birth, photograph and signature are not provided, I will consider
providing those items.

If you cite for me a provision in MFIPPA that authorizes the (wo)man serving as head of an institution to reject a request
for general records on the basis that a completed form, personal identification and application fee were not delivered in
person to police headquarters, I will consider driving 5+ hours from Peterborough to Sudbury to do so. 

I am aware of no such provisions.

Application Fee 
I will mail a cheque for the $5 application fee to the address listed above, with a note indicating the purpose of the
cheque.   

Description of Requested Records:
All studies and/or reports in the possession, custody or control of Sheilah Weber (serving as Deputy Chief), Sharon
Baiden (serving as Chief Administrative Officer), Paul Pedersen (serving as Chief) or Greater Sudbury Police
Service describing the purification of the alleged “COVID-19 virus” (aka “SARS-COV-2”, including any alleged
“variants”) directly from a sample taken from a diseased human, where the patient sample was not first combined with
any other source of genetic material (i.e. monkey kidney cells aka Vero cells; fetal bovine serum). 

Clarification of Request: 
Please note that I am not requesting studies/reports where researchers failed to purify the suspected “virus” and instead:

cultured something, and/or 
performed an amplification test (i.e. PCR), and/or 
fabricated a "genome" from millions of sequences (allegedly) detected in an impure substance, and/or 
produced electron microscopy images of unpurified things.

mailto:gsps.mail@gsps.ca
https://www.gsps.ca/en/request-for-information/freedom-of-information.aspx




Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

Freedom of Information Request 

Lapierre, Camille <Camille.Lapierre@gsps.ca> Wed, Dec 29, 2021 at 2:24 PM
To: "cmssyc@gmail.com" <cmssyc@gmail.com>

Hello,

 

Please see attached our position letter as well as your receipt for the $5 non-refundable request fee.

 

Thanks

 

 

Camille	Lapierre

Greater	Sudbury	Police	Service

Release	of	Information	–	Acting	Supervisor

Camille.lapierre@gsps.ca

 

2 attachments

No Records Responsive.pdf 
234K

Receipt.pdf 
17K

mailto:Camille.lapierre@gsps.ca
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=80b5ba0454&view=att&th=17e07a93e79ce179&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=80b5ba0454&view=att&th=17e07a93e79ce179&attid=0.2&disp=attd&safe=1&zw
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In addition, you must send an appeal fee to the Commissioner’s office.  If your 

request was for your personal information, the appeal fee is $10.00.  The appeal 

fee for all other requests for information is $25.00.  Please include the fee in your 

letter of appeal.  Appeal fees should be in the form of either a cheque or money 

order and made payable to the Minister of Finance. 

 

Yours truly 

 

 

 
 

Célyne Piché 
Manager of Records and Customer Service 
Information and Privacy Coordinator 
 
/cl 
 

Encl. 



Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

Freedom of Information Request 

Lapierre, Camille <Camille.Lapierre@gsps.ca> Fri, Dec 31, 2021 at 8:31 AM
To: Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

My apologies Chris�ne.

Since your request came in an email form rather than a le�er or on a request form it completely slipped my mind.

I can either amend the le�er, or, I can send your original email request to you, do you have a preference?

 

Thanks

 

Camille	Lapierre

Greater	Sudbury	Police	Service

Release	of	Information	–	Acting	Supervisor

Camille.lapierre@gsps.ca

 

 

 

From: Christine Massey [mailto:cmssyc@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, December 30, 2021 7:17 PM 
To: Lapierre, Camille 
Subject: Re: Freedom of Information Request

 

ATTENTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the GSPS. Please avoid clicking links or opening
attachments from external senders unless you are certain it is safe to do so. BE CAREFUL - If you are unsure, please
contact CIT.

[Quoted text hidden]

mailto:Camille.lapierre@gsps.ca
mailto:cmssyc@gmail.com


Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

Freedom of Information Request 

Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com> Fri, Dec 31, 2021 at 4:52 PM
To: "Lapierre, Camille" <Camille.Lapierre@gsps.ca>

No problem Camille, and whichever is easiest for you is fine.

All the best for 2022, Happy New Year!!
Christine
[Quoted text hidden]



Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

FOI request to Sudbury Police Service re: "SARS-COV-2" purification 

Lapierre, Camille <Camille.Lapierre@gsps.ca> Mon, Jan 10, 2022 at 8:18 AM
To: Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

Your request came via email therefore I simply forwarded to you your original email.

I misspoke, rather than saying “see a�ached your request” I should have said see below your request, my apologies.

 

If you look at the email I send you, your original request via email is included in same.

[Quoted text hidden]



Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

FOI request to Sudbury Police Service re: "SARS-COV-2" purification 

Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com> Mon, Jan 10, 2022 at 8:51 AM
To: "Lapierre, Camille" <Camille.Lapierre@gsps.ca>

Hi Camille,

What was your purpose in sending me back my email request almost a month after I filed it?  Was this your way of
acknowledging the request?  

And will you be providing the response soon, since more than a month as now passed, as per section 19 of the
legislation?

Notice by head

19 Where a person requests access to a record, the head of the institution to which the
request is made or if a request is forwarded or transferred under section 18, the head of the
institution to which it is forwarded or transferred, shall, subject to sections 20, 21 and 45,
within thirty days after the request is received, 
(a) give written notice to the person who made the request as to whether or not access to the
record or a part of it will be given; and

(b) if access is to be given, give the person who made the request access to the
record or part, and if necessary for the purpose cause the record to be produced. 
R.S.O. 1990, c. M.56, s. 19; 1996, c. 1, Sched. K, s. 15.

Lastly, why does the SPS website tell the public things that are not true regarding MFIPPA requests?

"Individuals wishing to request information under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection Personal Privacy
Act must do so by providing one piece of identification (must include full name, date of birth, photograph and
signature), application fee ($5.00), and the completed Freedom of Information Request Form. All requests must
include your name, full address, date of birth, and telephone number... Please bring the completed form, personal
identification and application fee to Police headquarters."

Best wishes, 
Christine
[Quoted text hidden]

https://www.gsps.ca/en/request-for-information/freedom-of-information.aspx


Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

FOI request to Sudbury Police Service re: "SARS-COV-2" purification 

Lapierre, Camille <Camille.Lapierre@gsps.ca> Mon, Jan 10, 2022 at 8:51 AM
To: Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

Our posi�on le�er as well as your receipt was sent to you as an a�achment via email on the 25 of December 2021 at
2:25pm

[Quoted text hidden]



Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

FOI request to Sudbury Police Service re: "SARS-COV-2" purification 

Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com> Mon, Jan 10, 2022 at 9:01 AM
To: "Lapierre, Camille" <Camille.Lapierre@gsps.ca>

My apologies Camille, I lost track of where we were at.  Yes I do have the final response, thank you.

Will the false information that is currently posted on the SPS website be corrected, or will it remain?

"Individuals wishing to request information under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection Personal Privacy
Act must do so by providing one piece of identification (must include full name, date of birth, photograph and
signature), application fee ($5.00), and the completed Freedom of Information Request Form. All requests must
include your name, full address, date of birth, and telephone number... Please bring the completed form, personal
identification and application fee to Police headquarters."

Best wishes, 
Christine
[Quoted text hidden]

https://www.gsps.ca/en/request-for-information/freedom-of-information.aspx


Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

FOI request to Sudbury Police Service re: "SARS-COV-2" purification 

Lapierre, Camille <Camille.Lapierre@gsps.ca> Mon, Jan 10, 2022 at 9:01 AM
To: Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

Not sure what you mean by false informa�on?

[Quoted text hidden]



Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com>

FOI request to Sudbury Police Service re: "SARS-COV-2" purification 

Christine Massey <cmssyc@gmail.com> Mon, Jan 10, 2022 at 2:05 PM
To: "Lapierre, Camille" <Camille.Lapierre@gsps.ca>

MFIPPA does not require iIndividuals wishing to request information to provide one piece of identification with full name,
date of birth, photograph and signature, or to fill out a form, or to show up at police headquarters.  

ID might be required for requests involving personal information, but not for general requests, and forms are not
required, nor date of birth nor appearing at headquarters.
[Quoted text hidden]


